
CSS GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

August 3, 2021

Offices present: Tony Schavone, Monica Valparaiso, Teresa Cruz, Pam DeForrest, Debbie Ruby

Board Members present: Laura Schavone, Sal Cruz, Donna Stewart, Brian Valparaiso, Gary 

Maleski, George McMullen, Brian Valparaiso

43 Members Present

Ron DeBartolomeis led the members in the Pledge of Allegiance.

A quorum was declared to be present by President Tony Schavone.

President Tony Schavone called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

Donna Stewart welcomed new member Luis Pasache.  Donna also presented new member Sal 

Reyes with his club badge. We had 2 new guests that saw us at the bowling alley, Steve and 

Mary Sanchez. They have a 2000 red convertible.

Secretary Pam DeForrest asked to waive reading of minuets.  Voted and waived. Had nothing to 

report.

Treasure Teresa Cruz reported on current club bank balance. New member dues and raffle 

money added. 

Vice President Monica Valparaiso reported on upcoming events and had some flyers available 

to hand out.  

Tony told us that the outing to AERO Wax has been cancelled.  They need to have 25 or more 

cars there.  

Dave Alciatore got up and explained that the new C8’s judging has been difficult as the mid 

engine is causing a problem with the standards of todays judging parameters.
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Marsha Gallivan read off the birthdays and anniversaries for the month. 

Will Gromann gave us an update of the fires that are threatening his home in Wyoming.  He 

collected pop tops from Tony and Laura for Ronald McDonald house.  Update on Calicinto 

Ranch in doing Christmas for the kids this year.  He will get more information on donations.

Debbie Ruby, Newsletter Editor reported that she posted club newsletter.  Please inform her of 

any new events of interest to the club. Cut off time to make the newsletter is 5 days before the 

end of month.  Having trouble with the group e-mail, as file is too big. She is using her personal 

account. Debbie also wanted to remind everyone that we have a For Sale page for anything that 

you want to sell. 

Brian Valparaiso Car Show Chairman talked about the car show.  He had flyers for anyone to 

take to hand out at other car shows.  He also wanted to remind everyone to bring gift cards to 

give out at the raffles.  As far as judging for our club cars, that is going to be done by the other 

participants of the show.   

Tony announced that Gary Maleski won the clean car award.  It was with his new 2018 Black 

Grand Sport. 

Monica reminded us all of the next outing at La Habra Bowl is the third Saturday of the month, 

August 21st, 10:30.

Eddie Flores let us know of a photo shoot that he is involved in and wants us all to bring our 

cars.  Him and some others are building a wall of photos.  He will let us know when it will 

happen.

Andy Ersek gave us an update on the Muckenthaler show on Sunday Oct. 3rd.  We will be having 

the Corvette Corral.

Jan Works brought a club ladies shirt and knives to give away.  She is selling her home and 

moving to Arizona. 

Dinner raffle was won by Marsha Gallavan.

After the break, raffle was held and conducted by Laura Schavone and Linda Norris.  

Yummy goodies were provided by Monica Valparaiso and Marsha Gallavan. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:30pm. 

Next Board Meeting August 17.

Next General Meeting September 7.

Respectfully Submitted by Pam DeForrest. Secretary 
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